Minutes of Southwark Cyclists 

meeting May 8th 2019

Apologies for absence: Jeremy, Ralph, Mary, Megan

Present: Andy Cawdell (co-ordinator), Bruce Lynn, Hugh Bolton (Treasurer), Gareth Evans, Emily Louve, Elizabeth Eden, Sally Eva (acting sec), Simon Still, Sean Howes

Minutes and matters arising: minutes approved. Matters arising: Andy had not worked out how many extra bike parking spaces would be required under Southwark's proposed plans; Hugh had chased McGee's for last year's sponsorship money for the London Partnership Cycle Challenge but had no response so far; Werner would help marshall Freecycle

Southwark Cyclist Strategy: delayed until next meeting so Megan could be present. Vision statement needed for A7 cards. Suggested forms of words considered. Acting secretary to formulate and circulate. Links on back to be removed and replaced with list and link to landing page. Gareth to build landing page.
Formation of Active Travel Alliance: Southwark was setting up bits of this themselves. There was now a walking equivalent of the CSG. Andy had met officer co-ordinating the Cleaner Air for Southwark Schools group and invited her to speak at next meeting June 19th. Action: secretary to contact and arrange (Signe CAFSS@southwark.gov.uk)
East Dulwich and West Peckham CPZs: Ralph offering to write legal paper on case for to clean air and pollution reduction. This could be helpful in the light of public anger about parking changes. Simon Still felt this would be useful to LCC HQ who would like to see it. Other parents were lawyers and would be interested. Action: thank Ralph and ask him to go-ahead. 
Andy to meet Richard Livingstone to set the agenda of the next CSG meeting on May 31. He will propose CJSG should start by discussing the Jan 2019 transport plan monitoring report  and ask for much more visible monitoring to support the  process of  reducing KSI & CO2 year on year. More specifics such as km of cycle lanes and road closure,  more specific measurement of outcomes such as pollution, collisions, and mode share.

More specifically on outcomes - we need to see pollution & CO2, collisions, mode share: as mentioned before last meeting.

 The Movement Plan / LIP: Road safety section has stalled since 2013 but faces very ambitious target for next 5 years. In this context how will council prioritise itst  limited resources and influence those of its partners, e.g. Met enforcement? Need to explain to users how enforcement is targetted on behaviour (speeding) and danger spots. In some instances better permeability/parallel routes should be first priority, in others those roads need urgent measures. 

Request for a high res copy of the walking and the cycling network maps from the LIP in the meeting. 

New Southwark Plan is out of date and inadequate. Plan risks being declared unsound on examination. Council should propose major revisions and/or a Healthy Streets Supplementary Planning Guidance. Low Traffic Neighbourhoods should be planned on the process followed in Islington.

Plans should be made for legacy of the Rye Lane closure. We propose that Rye Lane becomes bus and cycle only for vehicular traffic enforced by CCTV cameras with a low speed limit

NSP and transport and car parking levels – this is another place where the plans are out of date. We would like council to match Camden which allows no car parking levels in new developments. 


Further we think you need rather more than £200k to deliver the undelivered 2015 strategy, which promised £20m (£29m inc CS4&6). We would like to see the return of a cycling budget. Tracking progress on schemes is difficult. A joint tracking document for schemes as the move from under consultation to done that would be very helpful. 

Dunwich Dynamo unload: Bruce considered Willow Walk but no facilities for toilets or coffee. Pub shut on Sundays. He had permission from Lewisham to use Bolina Road but  might need £1,000 for portaloos. He asked for suggestions for a coffee stall which might come. Only 46 DD tickets still for sale, that meant 954 had been sold. Agreed: Money for Portaloos if Bolina Road used.
Quietway 7 feedback: consideration being given to moving the dedicated cycle track at Dulwich Village junction. Group undecided. Agreed: to support partial closure of Champion Hill and assure council that cyclists not endangered more than before. Solution to remaining dangers would be complete fiter. Action Sean to write as above
Infrastructure report: 

Athenlay Road: Sean had supported slowing traffic but not speed humps or  width restrictions. He supported filtering. 

Jamaica Road junction: banned turn for everything except buses and bikes: he supported this and asked for enforcement.

Quick wins: new material which looked like bricks but was more stable. Simon to send more information to Sean. 

Other proposals: bike racks for Stave Hill, Wansey St kerb very sharp and likely to bend bike wheels, unsuitable for disability bikes, he had asked for it to be smoothed. 

South Bermondsey Liveable Neighbourhood: LCC very keen that we support this and get it delivered. Includes some good bits, bus gate on Ilderton Road, and cycling improvements on Rotherhithe New Road which would be useful for future east/west route. Changes inside the area pretty insignificant but the roads around getting useful improvements. 

Rotherhithe to Canary Wharf Bridge: TfL considered this funded but it was being held up by opposition on other side of the river. Likely to start at Durands Wharf and currently planned to arrive at Westferry Circus via a raised stretch along the river bank. 

London Partnership Cycle Challenge: Michael Barrett had provided lists of contractor contacts but didn't seem to be contacting them himself. They had been followed up. Did group want boroughs and LCC groups contacted. Consensus that boroughs should be asked. Simon Still suggested Lambeth be included. Action acting secretary to contact him Andy contacting insurance for the event not clear how many would take up the invitations. Agreed: to consider whether to continue at June 19th meeting
Bazalgette rides: Institute of Chartered Engineers interested in including them in their Explore Engineering weekend on June 22nd/23rd which encourages the public to learn about the build environment and how civil engineers have contributed to it. Action: Werner to arrange. 

AOB

Bessemer to Brighton: no further contact. 
Car free day: September 20th Agreed to press for Tooley St to be included in closures of London Bridge and Tower Bridge

Date of next meeting June 19th 2019. 41 Grosvenor Place SE5 0NZ 6.30-8.30pm. All welcome. 



